
Voting Rights Announcement 

MTU Aero Engines AG  
 
MTU Aero Engines AG: Release according to Article 26, Section 1 of the WpHG 
[the German Securities Trading Act] with the objective of Europe-wide 
distribution 
 
Dissemination of a Voting Rights announcement transmitted by DGAP – a 
service of EQS Group AG. The issuer is solely responsible for the content 
of this announcement. 
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------  
 
 
We have been notified on October 6, 2014 of the following: 
 
A)  
Threadneedle Asset Management UK Ltd, London, United Kingdom, gives notice 
pursuant to section 21 para. 1 WpHG of the following: 
 
On December 16, 2013, Threadneedle Asset Management UK Ltd fell below the 
threshold of 3% of the voting rights in MTU Aero Engines AG, Dachauer 
Strasse 665, 80995 Munich, Germany. On that date, Threadneedle Asset 
Management UK Ltd held indirectly 2.48% of the voting rights in MTU Aero 
Engines AG, arising from 1,290,143 voting rights. 
 
The 2.48% (1,290,143 voting rights) are attributable to Threadneedle Asset 
Management UK Ltd pursuant to sec. 22 para.1 sent. 1 no. 6 WpHG in 
connection with sent. 2 WpHG. 
 
B)  
TAM UK Holdings Limited, London, United Kingdom, gives notice pursuant to 
section 21 para. 1 WpHG of the following: 
 
On December 16, 2013, TAM UK Holdings Limited fell below the threshold of 
3% of the voting rights in MTU Aero Engines AG, Dachauer Strasse 665, 80995 
Munich, Germany. On that date, TAM UK Holdings Limited held indirectly 
2.48% of the voting rights in MTU Aero Engines AG, arising from 1,290,143 
voting rights. 
 
The 2.48% (1,290,143 voting rights) are attributable to TAM UK Holdings 
Limited pursuant to sec. 22 para.1 sent. 1 no. 6 WpHG in connection with 
sent. 2 WpHG. 
 
C)  
Threadneedle Holdings Limited, London, United Kingdom, gives notice 
pursuant to section 21 para. 1 WpHG of the following: 
 
On December 16, 2013, Threadneedle Holdings Limited fell below the 
threshold of 3% of the voting rights in MTU Aero Engines AG, Dachauer 
Strasse 665, 80995 Munich, Germany. On that date, Threadneedle Holdings 
Limited held indirectly 2.48% of the voting rights in MTU Aero Engines AG, 
arising from 1,290,143 voting rights. 
 
The 2.48% (1,290,143 voting rights) are attributable to Threadneedle 
Holdings Limited pursuant to sec. 22 para.1 sent. 1 no. 6 WpHG in 
connection with sent. 2 WpHG. 
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